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SATURDAY, April 26,  3:00PM 

Kloubecõs Koi Farm 

1375 Baxter Ave, Amana, IA  

Speakers: Ellen and Myron Kloubec 

Do we want to do dinner someplace 

afterwards? Suggestions?? 

  

 

April Showers Bring May Toads or Are They Frogs? 

Read about them in this monthõs issue!! 



  

 EIPS MEETING MINUTUES 

MARCH 22, 2014 

LOCATION:  RAMSEY'S METRO MARKET 

HOSTS:  GEERS 

MEMBERS PRESENT: 26 

 
Members ordered yummy food and conversed with fellow ponders.  Jeff G. began the meeting 

by asking Gary H. for a Treasurer's Report.  It was reported that we have 2,298.57 in savings and 

77.13 in checking.  Next up, Jeff started discussions on New and Old Business. 

 
Sunday, June 22nd a pavilion has been rented at Noelridge Park for our Reunion Meeting. It will be 
held from 11:00 ð 4:00.  Jeff  suggested a possible speaker, Richard Heimberger.  He builds ponds, is 
a great speaker, and would probably cost about $200.00 - $350.00 to bring in. (Here is a little infor-
mation about Richard: If you have them look at my website, www.thehealthypond.com, you can see what I do. 

Check out my Healthy Pond Facebook page too. I am a small business that has been in Chicago 15 years. I realized early 
on that I needed formal training in my craft. I attended Dr. Erik Johnson's Koi Health Management course at University of 
Georgia ' 05 - ' 08. I was a moderator on KoiVet (Lotusman) for around 10 years. I am all about the science behind the 
pond hobby. I debunk pond myths. I save my clients time & money. I work with a veterinarian on severe sick koi calls. My 

expertise is based on experience. I am able to speak intelligently on virtually any pond or fish topic.)  We also discussed 
the club purchasing the meat and buns for the event, with the club members bringing sides.  Jo H. 
made a motion for the club to buy the meat and buns, it was seconded by Steph G. The motion  
carried by a show of  hands. 

 

The Reunion Meeting will be held 3 weeks before the Pond Tour, and Jeff thought it would be 

nice, to have pictures of the ponds that will be on the Tour, at that meeting. We all agreed that 

would be a good idea.  Tim N. agreed to arrange for those pictures to be taken for a display. 

 

Kirkwood has contacted us about the possibility of receiving another scholarship this year.    

Carol S. made a motion to give a $500.00 scholarship to Kirkwood after our Pond Tour this year.  

Ron J. seconded the motion. 

 

This summer's bus tour will be to Kansas City June 27 ï 29.  Northern Group has 14 committed. 

(to go!) We would need at least 10 ï 14 of our members committed to make this possible.  A 

sign up sheet went around with 4 members signing up.  We will send it around again next month 

in hopes of getting more members to sign up.  We need to make a $243 deposit at this time from 

club funds.  Carol S. made a motion to make the deposit, (which is refundable if we do not go) 

and Jo H. seconded the motion. The motion carried by a show of hands. Gary H. will take care of 

making the deposit. 

 

http://www.thehealthypond.com/


Our next discussion was this year's Pond Tour.  We have 7 ponds set.  Jeff asked if we wanted to 

have an after pond tour party.  Gary and Jo offered their home for the location and it was decided 

to be a Pot Luck. With this important matter out of the way, we then discussed the Tour! 

 

A reminder for the Pond Tour Plant Sale:  Save your extra plants, divide them etc.  This is a good 

money maker for us.  Also, pond related items for a rummage type sale would be nice. 

 

Tim N. asked what needed to be done for the tour. 

Maps need to be made (Tim N. will ask Curt M. if he would do them again) 

On line Publicity ï Jeff G. 

Advertising ï Jim Milden 

Packets ï Tom Coyle 

Pictures ï Tim Nolan 

 

An order sheet for pond plants was passed around.  If anyone would like to order plants, talk to 

Jackie. Gary H. reminded members that the Club pond vac is available for spring clean up!  He 

also reminded Club Members that he was collecting Pond Dues.  A number of the members paid 

up. 

 

Jeff next introduced our speakers for the evening:  Myron & Ellen Kloubec of Kloubec Koi 

Farms. 

 

They gave a wonderful slide presentation on their trip to Japan.  They talked about their Koi buy-

ing experience at the many wonderful farms, and the Ceramic Filter System that they use there 

(and which Kloubecs now use).  It is a superior filter system that provides excellent bio-filtration 

and helps to produce champion koi.  They discussed how it worked and sent around a sample.  

They will have it available for sale soon for anyone interested.  They passed out flyers on their 

koi farm, a sample of food and information on the ceramic filters.  They answered many ques-

tions for us at the end of their presentation. 

 

Jeff ended our meeting by reminding us that the April meeting will be held at the Kloubec Farm.  

Time TBA.  Jeff suggested that club members do lunch or dinner at one of the Amana Restau-

rants, either before or after.  A decision was not made. He concluded by passing out calendar 

magnets with meeting dates, to put on our refrigerators, to help us remember the meetings!    

Jackie did a great job on those.  We put our name tags in a bag and four names were chosen for a 

door prize of Aqua Planters. 

 

Meeting was adjourned.                        Notes submitted by L.Nolan 

  






